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Black Dog Meet

No. 141

Slochd Mhor Lodge

Friday 24th - Sunday 26th January 2014

In Attendance
Charles Alexander

David Cameron


Pat Davis


Steve Davis


Gerry Feeney

Valerie Inglis




Lorna Smith

Tony Smith



Mountains Climbed

Friday

Steve & Pat



Creag Dhubh (658m)  



Tony, Lorna, Charles


Carn na Caim (941m)



David & Valerie

Saturday
Steve & Pat



Meall an Tarsaid (492m) 








Beinn a'Bhacaidh (555m)



Tony, Lorna, Charles


Geal-charn Mor (824m)



Gerry, David & Valerie


Weather

The weather on Friday was very windy and cold with very low cloud and freezing rain. Saturday was brighter, a bit less windy with rain soon falling as snow as height was gained.

Notes / Highlights

On Friday everybody met at the Motogrill Café at Ballignuig. Steve and Pat soon set off to Glen Roy to climb Creag Dubh. They started at the chapel at Achluachrach and took the obvious line to the top. It was windy and there was a fair bit of snow on the top.

Everybody else set off up the A9 and parked in Layby 88 near the start of the walk. The weather conditions were already not good but the group set off up the snowy and icy track. We soon lost visibility but persevered up the hill to the plateau. The freezing rain which was blowing straight into our faces was freezing up our snow goggles and we were soon all coated in a good layer of ice – hoods, hats, buffs and goggles all frozen together, almost perfect helmets of ice and clothes frozen solid - an extreme that was a first for all apart from Tony. We navigated our way to the summit and after a short break for some food made our way off and back to the rain and the cars.

On Saturday Steve and Pat headed off to the east shore of Loch Ness. Both the hills that they climbed were characterised by lots of deep heather and deep wet snow - a double whammy! They had several short showers of snow but were otherwise quite lucky with the weather. They also met a small herd of feral goats on the second hill.

The rest of us all headed down to Lynwilg just off the A9 by Aviemore. The rain soon turned to snow as we walked up the track (the Burma Road, so named after its construction by prisoners of war in the 1940s) and before long it was lying quite thick underfoot. It was really good walking in the snow and we even had some views from time to time in between showers. The summit was quite arctic with plenty of previously fallen snow sweeping across the slopes in the wind giving the impression of an arctic wasteland.

We all ate together at night and celebrated Burns Night with a 3 course meal including haggis, bashed neep and champit tatties. Charles did us proud addressing the haggis and later Davie gave a rendition of Ode Tae A Moose. Thanks to everybody for providing and sharing food, drink and entertainment!! The hostel was really good as always – really warm and comfortable in spite of the underground heating being on the blink. And a good drying room too!!

Next meet is at the Crianlarich SYHA hostel on the 28th February to 2nd March. Organiser David Cameron.

Valerie Inglis
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